## OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

## Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Selectmen's Meeting May 27, 1980

Present: Ronnie, Hoxie, Doctor DiBiaso, Marcia

- I. Letter to go out to Mr. Van\*Watt in regards to "Norton House"
- II. Sidewalks--Phil to start digging up this week. Ronnie saw F.R.Carroll--he'll come over and look over job after Phil is done digging, and he'll estimate the cost then. According to money available, 200-220 feet to be dug up.
- III. Sludge disposal issue--Bill spoke to Jack Murphy who said not to worry if no one is complaining, that if it's been put off this long, there isn't any present rush.
- IV. Walter Ridlon is appointed Recreation Director for this year's program.
- V. Jimmy Hoyt assigned to mow the park lawn. Doc and Bill spoke to Garfield about regular garbage removal

Signs to go in front of Town Hall to keep kids and horses off grass. Urns for digarette buts to go out front of Hall.

Doc suggested that if the Bicentenial Committee wants to donate some money to the town, to get them to pay for screen downs and windows and combination windows for the Town Hall. Doc will speak to the Committee at the next meeting

- VI. Warrant for next special town meeting to consist of the following:
  - a) Flood insurance
  - b) General Assistance Guidelines Adoption
  - c) Village Improvement Society -- Doc suggested something to collect momentoes of Cornish High School.
  - d) Overdraft coverage -- authorization from town
  - e) Possible salary for members of Planning Board
  - f) Balance for Waste Disposal
  - g) Dump issue--pending DEP reply

Meeting adjourned

Marcia Pendexter, Sec't.